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LA CENTER SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 101 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 


REGULAR MEETING  


Minutes 
Tuesday, May 28, 2013 


7:00 PM 
HS Library 


 
Present: Superintendent, Dr. Mark Mansell and board members: Cris Yaw, Todd Jones, Bob Taylor, Wendy 
Chord and John Parsons  
Administrators:  Dave Holmes, Carol Patton, David Cooke and Scott Lincoln 
Staff:  A number of certificated staff were present as well as a few classified staff. 
Guests:  A number of community members as well as some students 
Minutes taken by: Laurie Kansanback 
 
PART 1.0 – CALL TO ORDER 
Mrs. Yaw called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm with the flag salute. 
 
Corrections and Changes: 
 
Changes were in the form of additions as follows: 
 


A. Addition of a request to increase MS Class Fees 
B. Addition of a request to discuss a one-time move of ENDS 3 & 4 monitoring reports to August and 


because of the lateness of budget information from the State a request to move the July Board 
Meeting from the 23rd of July to the 30th of July. 


C. Addition of a request to buy the old house on the school property located off of Bolen Road and 
14th. 


 
Audience and Board Communication:  
Mr. Jones started us off by commenting that he was thankful no one was hurt when the school van Rusty 
Kissinger was driving was rear-ended by a Semi.  He is also really pleased to see that although it is the end of 
the school year teachers and students have their eye on the prize and are finishing strong.  Mrs. Chord offered 
kudos to Golf and Track for their seasons.  She also stated that she is sad about the people leaving (retiring) or 
otherwise (David!) she will miss them all.  Mr. Taylor commended Mrs. Slinkard on the amazing job she did on 
the middle school talent show.  The kids did an AWESOME job!  Also, he expressed his gratitude to Mr. Cooke 
for all he brought to our district during his time here.  Mr. Parsons congratulated David for his courage to 
change – which is never easy – and wishes him well in his new job.  Mrs. Yaw seconded everyone’s comments 
and offered kudos to Dr. Mansell for getting through all the interviews and personnel challenges of this year. 
  
Public Input on Non-Agenda Items 
None 
 
PART 2.0 – CONSENT AGENDA will be acted upon with a single motion unless a board member desires to 
remove an item from the agenda. 


Motion 12/13-39    made by Mr. Taylor, seconded by Mr. Parsons 
    to approve consent agenda as follows: 


  
 2.1 Approval of Minutes (GP-8 & EL-11) 







A. Minutes of meeting held April 23rd, 2013 
B. Minutes of Board Workshop held May 15th, 2013 


 
 2.2 Vouchers (EL-8, EL-10 & EL-11) 


 A.  Payroll for April in an amount not to exceed $651,810.62 
 B. General Fund Warrants #84487-84596 in the amount of $242,323.41 
 D. ASB Fund Warrants #8554-8577 in the amount of $21,501.39 
 E. Capital Fund Warrant #1396 in the amount of $56.00 
 F. Private Purpose Fund Warrant #238 in the amount of $79.95 
   


 2.3 Personnel (EL-4 & EL-11) 
 A.  Certified 
  1.  Matt Cooke, Leave of Absence for 13-14 SY 
  2.  Matt Cooke, 6-12 Associate Principal-in-Training for 13-14 SY 
  3.  Peter Rosenkranz, 6-12 Associate Principal 
  4.  Amy Webberley, Hired as Kindergarten Teacher 
  5.  Andrew Helm, Hired as HS Math Teacher 
  6.  Michelle Heckroth, HS Science (Up to a .6 FTE) 
  7.  Sara Storer, Hired as Art/Drama Teacher 
  8.  Amy Zenger-Neiman, Science Materials Adoption Coordinator 
  9.  Certificated Staff List for 13-14 SY 
 B. Classified 
  1.  Matt Cooke, Resigned from Asst. HS FB Coach and Asst. HS Track Coach 
  2.  Denise Yurecko, Resigned from Asst. K-8 Cook 
  3.  Tammy Lichliter, Resigned from ES Asst. Secretary 
  4.  Cecilia Hagemier, Hired as HS Head Girls Soccer Coach 
  5.  Denise Yurecko, Hired as HS Office Aide 
  6.  Tammy Lichliter, Hired as ES Head Secretary 
 


 2.4  Donations: 
  A. John Johnson, a book on physics to the library valued at $30.00 
 2.5 Other Items for Board Review (EL-8 & EL-11) 


 A.  Superintendent’s Report  
   1.  Principal’s Report – ES, MS, HS 
   2.  Asst. Supt. of Teaching & Learning Report 


   a. Teaching & Learning Update 
   b. La Center Home School Academy 


   3.  Technology Director Report 
   4.  Budget Report 
    a. Budget Status 
    b. Cash Flow Analysis Chart 
    c. Cash Flow Analysis 
   5.  Enrollment Report 
    a. Enrollment History Graph 
    b. FTE Enrollment 
    c. Head Count Enrollment 
   6.  Impact Fee Report 
  B. AESD Accreditation Recommendation Report 
  C. Establishment of Revolving and Petty Cash Funds 
  D. Approval of School Handbooks 
   1.  ES Handbook 







   2.  MS handbook 
   3.  HS Handbook (Community Member Josh Soske offered an encouragement to  
         enforce the dress code) 
   4.  Athletic Packet 
 
        Motion Carried 
 


PART 3.0 – LINKAGE 


 3.1 High School Showcase:  Suicide Prevention.  Student Christian Jaimeson gave us an overview  
  of the information that was presented to all 3rd period classes a short time ago.  He noted that  
  although NONE of the students in those classes reacted in any way to the information being 
  provided, a number of students came to the counseling dept. over the following week to share 
  concerns about themselves or friends and suicidal thoughts/actions.  Well done. 
    
 
PART 4.0 – ASSURANCE OF ORGANIZATIONAL PERFORMANCE (Monitoring Reports) ACTION 
REQUIRED 
 4.1 Monitoring Report EL-15: 
 
Motion 12/13-40      made by Mr. Parsons, seconded by Mr. Jones 
        To approve Monitoring Report EL-15 as  
        Submitted. 
 
        Motion Carried 
 
PART 5.0 – WRITTEN POLICY 


 5.1 Review of GP-9 & 10:  There were no comments on these policies. 
 
PART 6.0 – OTHER ITEMS NEEDING BOARD ACTION/DISCUSSION 
 
 6.05 Request by Mr. Scott Neilson to buy old home on Bolen Road Property:  Board will consider  
  his request and get back to him. 
 
 6.1  Approval of RSLSA and Early Release Schedules 13-14 SY:  After input from the audience  
  and a good deal of discussion by the board it was decided to table this issue until June. 
 
Motion 12/13-41      made by Mr. Taylor, seconded by Mrs. Chord 
        to table this item until the June meeting so 
        the Board may reflect on what they have  
        heard. 
 
        Motion Carried 
 
 6.2 Resolution No. 2012/2013-6 Inter-fund Loan: 
 
Motion 12/13-42      made by Mr. Parsons, seconded by Mr. Taylor 
        to approve resolution 2012/2013-6 as  
        submitted. 







        Motion Carried 
 
 6.3 Fee Increase Proposals as follows: 
  A.  ES Planners from $3.75 to $4.00 
  B.  Increase HS Class Fees (Per Attached) 
  C.  Increase K-12 Lunch Prices (Per Attached):  There was considerable dialog about this as 
        Community Member Josh Soske was concerned that these increases were not discussed at 
        The Food Advisory Committee meeting.  Dr. Mansell explained that these increases are for 
        Compliance with the law and that he wasn’t necessarily in agreement that the advisory  
        Committee was an appropriate place for pricing conversations.  Mr. Soske was persistent  
        In sharing his view and the Board did agree to have a talk about this at a future workshop. 
  D.  MS Class Fees (Per Attached) 
 
Motion 12/13-43      made by Mr. Taylor, seconded by Mr. Jones 
        To approve the Fee Increase Proposals as 
        Submitted: 
 
        Motion Carried 
 
 6.4 IMC Recommendations for June Meeting:  Mr. Holmes showed the books/materials the IMC 
  looked at for a June adoption request and invited the Board to review them as they wished. 
 
 6.5 Graduation:  As both Mrs. Chord and Mr. Parsons have children graduating, they will award 
  diplomas together at graduation ceremonies.  Mrs. Yaw will do the Gladys Giberson award. 
 
 6.6 June Workshop:  Reminder that there is no workshop and the regular meeting is on June 11th. 
 
PART 7.0 – EXECUTIVE SESSION 
None needed this month. 
 
PART 8.0 – ADJOURNMENT 


8.1 Signing of Board Documents (GP-2-E) 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:22 p.m. 


_________________________________  ____________________________________ 
Board Chair      Member 


 


________________________________   ____________________________________ 


Member      Member 


 


________________________________   ____________________________________ 


Member      Board Secretary 








 


Superintendent’s Report   Page 1 of 3 
 


Superintendent’s Report 
June 7th, 2013 
 
BOARD UPDATE 
 
• Learner Competencies – As you are aware, TPEP took a huge amount of our time this year in 


the transition to the new state model.  More work is needed to fully implement this change, but I 
wanted to remind you that we are still moving forward with our work with Learner 
Competencies (see attached copy).  These competencies are an expression of what we feel are 
key skills and abilities life-long learners need to maximize their opportunities in life.  We will 
continue our work to integrate these into our practice and weave them into the new evaluation 
system.  I just wanted to make sure you knew we were continuing this work even though it may 
have seemed this had fallen off the radar screen.  FYI. 
 


• Technology Update – We continue to work on our technology advance for next year.  The goal 
is to continue to move towards some sort of one-to-one model in the next couple of years.  With 
the work with the mathematics adoption and a move to the digital textbook, math appears to be 
leading the way in making this transition.  Our grades 4-5 team is working hard to try and create 
a 3-to-1 or 2-to-1 ratio in their learning teams and we are hoping to support them in this work as 
well.  We are also in the process of eliminating the fixed computer lab adjacent to the K-8 
library and create additional iCarts or classroom sets to offset this reconfiguration.  Participation 
and usage as dropped off with the rollout of the iCarts last fall.  More on this as it occurs. 


 
• FCRC Implementation – We continue to move forward with the implementation of the 


Family/Community Resource Center (FCRC) on the K-8 campus for this fall.  Sherri 
Birgensmith has been contracted with to serve as an FCRC Facilitator for us through the end of 
the calendar year to help us get this off the ground.  We will soon be posting for a permanent 
FCRC Coordinator to lead this effort.  The plan is to have the FCRC home be in the current K-8 
library classroom (also used for ASK) and move the library classroom over to the K-8 computer 
lab, which we anticipate being decommissioned (with the move to a more mobile technology 
environment via the iCarts). 


 
The goal of the FCRC is to serve as a point of entry and resource center for families and the 
community; both upon enrollment and throughout the school year as needs arise.  This family 
engagement is now falling on the “plates” of the principals, office staff, teachers and most 
certainly counselors (or not being picked up by anyone in some cases).  This work pulls staff 
away from the focus of instruction, but failing to do so without question impacts student 
learning.  This is a model that has proven highly successful in an urban setting where poverty is 
significant (i.e. Vancouver School District).   
 
Our goal is to implement this model here to support those in need, but also to do this work under 
the umbrella of S.T.E.A.M (Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts and Mathematics).  One of 
the greatest aspects of this concept is to rethink our after school programs (e.g. ASK, 
Community Education classes and our Talented and Gifted offerings) and put them under the 
label of FCRC.  This way, we can pull together paid participation programs such as ASK and 
Community Education, with state funding for Talented and Gifted, Learning Assistance 
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Program and levy funds to provide extended learning options for all students within the 3:00 pm 
to 6:00 pm time frame. This will be done using the S.T.E.A.M model so the offerings will serve 
all kids not just “those kids” who are poor.  All kids can learn and all kids can think.   We just 
need to provide the opportunity for them to learn within and this strategy is aimed at filling this 
need.  


 
• Bicycles in La Center – I know you will probably find this odd, but I have some ideas that I 


want to share with you.  These ideas involve bringing bicycling to our students both as part of 
our regular PE classes in grades 5 and 6, but also as an option within the FCRC model and 
regular Community Education classes. I have a three-phase plan to bring this vision to reality 
and I want to share it with you.   
 
Phase one would be to integrate bicycling into our grades 5 and 6 PE classes through the 
acquisition of a bicycle fleet.  I have full confidence that we can fund this purchase through 
grants and/or donations.  The challenge to do this is where do we store them and how do we 
maintain them.  With the buses going to the new KWRL Junction site this fall, I want to take 
one of the bays in our new maintenance barn and construct a loft to be used as storage for 
classroom items (i.e. desks, chairs, etc.).  Having this storage loft will reduce the chance of what 
I call “storage creep”.  Just look at the average home garage and you will know exactly what I 
mean by this.  Having a loft will confine this space and create a usable space below for bicycle 
storage and a maintenance area.  We can also use the asphalt area in front of the barn and paint a 
bicycle safety course on it permanently and close it off during the day when in use.  The 
maintenance of the bicycles can be done in part by our maintenance staff (Tom Rice used to be 
a bicycle mechanic) with the help of volunteers.  I believe this phase can be accomplished by 
next spring and hope to make this a reality ASAP. 
 
Phase Two involves extending the use of the bicycle fleet into FCRC and Community Education 
classes.  These classes can be either bicycle safety, riding or maintenance.  They can be for 
students or for adults.  There are many opportunities for using these bicycles and phase-two is 
exploring all these through these two programs. 
 
Phase Three is more aggressive, but none-the-less exciting (at least for me).  I think we can 
obtain a trailer to haul bicycles and the kids can go in vans or a bus to area trails such as the 
Klineline or Burnt Bridge Creek trails.  Students can use a fleet bicycle or bring their own and 
go on these bicycling field trips.  These offerings can also be run through Community Education 
to include further travel to longer trails including the Banks-Vernonia or the Scenic Columbia 
River Highway. 
 
I also have a few ideas about starting a bicycling club at the high school as an extension of our 
bicycling in PE offerings.  This could include bicycle touring as a summer offering.  John 
Parsons was part of the Battle Ground High School Bicycling Club when he was in school and I 
imagine if we can get something like this off the ground he could be a great resource.  I also 
know someone who rode a bicycle across America who might be interested in helping start such 
a program.  Either way, we have people who have a passion for bicycling in our community and 
based on the student response at our recent Bicycle Fair I am more convinced than ever that 
there is a strong energy building around bringing bicycling into our learning environments to a 
greater degree.  FYI. 
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• Damaged Van – As we thought, the van was totaled from the recent accident.  Again, 


thankfully no one was hurt in the incident.  We are working with the insurance company (ours 
and the one representing the semi truck) to determine the reimbursement.  I am thinking it 
should be somewhere between $5,000 and $7,000 based on its age and mileage.  Hopefully is 
won’t be less than that.  Regardless, we will work to maximize this reimbursement. 
 


• District Van Fleet – As I have expressed a couple of times over the years, we need to be 
considering an upgrade to our van fleet given the age and mileage of the four vans we own.  
Eight years ago when I arrived, we only had two vans (both purchased in 2002) so we purchased 
two more vans in 2005.  I believe these vans have served us well, but we have really stretched 
the limits on these vehicles.  Now that we are down to three vans, the urgency to upgrade our 
fleet is even greater as these vehicles are used quite regularly.  I have asked Brett to get quotes 
for two new vans to determine the cost of replacement.  My recommendation would be to 
purchase two vans rather than just one as a replacement.  On most days, two vans would work 
so we could send out our newest vans first and use the three older vans as backups.  This way 
we can stretch the life of our vans out farther by putting most of the mileage on our new vans.  I 
will keep you informed of these bids as they come in.  FYI. 
 


• Summer Maintenance – Our maintenance team has a very busy agenda for this summer.  
Beyond the normal summer maintenance of cleaning, painting, gym floors refinishing and 
minor repairs, Rob and his crew will be tackling several major projects.   
 
Some of the major projects we have on our radar screen this summer is striping all of the 
parking lots, repairing/replacing and painting the exterior of at least two of our portables on the 
K-8 campus as well as to finish the boiler and water heater work at the high school (part of our 
energy grant efforts).  There are lots of projects to tackle that involve power washing, painting, 
sealing, cleaning and repairing across the district.  Our maintenance and custodial crew do a 
great job so my hat goes off to them! 


 
 
Please give me a call if you have any questions.  Talk with you later. 
 


Mark 
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Monitoring Report - Executive Limitations Policy 
EL-6, Staff Evaluations 
 
BOARD POLICY EXPECTATION 


With respect to evaluation of employees, the Superintendent shall not cause or allow an 
evaluation system that does not measure employee performance in terms of achieving the 
Board’s Ends policies and complying with the Board’s Executive Limitations policies.  
 
 
CERTIFICATION 


I hereby present my monitoring report on Executive Limitations Policy EL-6 “Staff 
Evaluations” in accordance with the monitoring schedule set forth in board policy. I 
certify that the information contained in this report is true as of June 11th, 2013. 


       Mark Mansell, Superintendent 
 
SUPERINTENDENT’S INTERPRETATION OF POLICY 


I interpret the board’s staff evaluation expectations articulated in this policy to mean that 
the board expects a system to be in place to support staff efforts to improve their practice 
as learning environment leaders for students.  I also understand this expectation to be that 
the Board values a system that has the capability to both recognize and encourage further 
development of quality instruction and work performance, as well as being powerful 
enough to provide focused assistance to any staff member who needs to provide higher 
quality instruction for students. 


REPORT 
 
There are two specific areas described in this policy.  The following will address each 
specific area of EL-6 as best as possible. At the time of this report, I believe that the 
district is in compliance with the Board’s expectations. 
 


1. The Superintendent shall not fail to develop and administer an evaluation 
system that is designed to:  


 a. Improve instruction.  
 b. Measure professional growth, development, and performance.  
 c. Document unsatisfactory performance as well as excellent  


performance.  
d. Assure that scheduled instructional time is used to students’  


maximum advantage.  
IN COMPLIANCE 


 
This year was the last year of the old state criteria for teacher evaluations.  Even 
though seven years ago we switched over to a much more rigorous evaluation 
criteria, there were significant changes to our process to meet the pending changes 
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for the 2013/14 school year. Therefore, we took this year (2012/13) as a transition 
year to bridge between our old updated evaluation criteria and model to the new 
model.  This effort was significant and at times challenging even though much 
work was done previously.  With that said, the shift to the new system was made 
much easier due to our many years of work with our learning model. 
 
Last year we worked in partnership with a team of teachers and administrators to 
evaluate and determine which of the three state approved instructional 
frameworks we were going to implement (Marzano, the 5-Ds or Danielson).  It 
was decided that the Danielson instructional framework would best align with our 
previous work to develop a learning model that is the foundation of all our 
learning environments we create for students. 
 
From the Danielson instructional framework, we developed a plan to take what 
was formally approved by the state and not worry about the components of the 
new evaluation system that was still being determined.  Approaching this 
transition in this manner would minimize the starts and potential “back-ups” that 
might occur otherwise.  And since this year is the last optional year, we were not 
required to implement it all. 
 
Another small, but very important facet of our transition plan was we decided that 
we as a collective staff would go through the process together.  Other school 
districts are “phasing in” the new system so administrators and teachers are all on 
different evaluation systems.  The work of this switch was significant enough, but 
to ask that administrators manage both the old and the new system as well as 
divide teachers into the old and new system is not something anyone of our team 
wanted.   
 
I am very proud of how our staff moved through this transition in evaluation 
systems.  I believe we did this the La Center Way by sticking together and moving 
forward with a learning mindset.  I also believe we didn’t “play the game” of 
evaluations, but really used the process to help us improve our practice for our 
students.  With that said we have much more work to do as the upcoming school 
year will require further work especially in relation to student growth data.   
 
Put another way, I believe we have made a huge step forward in our conversation 
about how to improve the learning environments for students through more 
detailed conversation about our performance.  The implementation of a rating 
rubric has been essential to the deepening of the conversation.  More work is 
needed in this area to be sure, but I believe the hard work done this year will pay 
even greater dividends down the road for students. 
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2. The Superintendent shall not fail to implement supervisory procedures for 
evaluators that ensure an accurate and complete evaluation of each certified or 
classified employee.  IN COMPLIANCE 
 
At the start of each school year, all administrators and supervisors are provided a 
list of all employees they are responsible to supervise and evaluate.  The specific 
deadlines for completing these evaluations are also provided, especially for those 
staff that must be evaluated within specific timelines as delineated with the 
classified and certificated collective bargaining agreements.   








LA CENTER SCHOOL DISTRICT 
Cashflow Analysis for 2012-13


LA CENTER 0.09 0.09 0.055 0.09 0.09 0.09 0.09 0.09 0.055 0.06 0.1 0.1
SEPTEMBER OCTOBER NOVEMBER DECEMBER JANUARY FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY JUNE JULY AUGUST


BEG BALANCE $1,788,559 $1,465,969 $2,266,097 $1,965,948 $1,747,466 $1,591,669 $1,532,780 $1,505,979 $2,544,571 $2,281,147 $1,865,241 $1,814,432


3100 APPORTIONMENT $689,730 $687,848 $420,351 $687,848 $701,549.81 $699,645.39 $691,548.84 $697,619.66 $416,159 $467,701 $770,000 $770,000
3300 LEVY EQUALIZ $0 $50,872 $96,108 $11,301 $186,680 $143,090 $12,454 $105,772
4155 LAP $12,000 $12,000 $7,333 $12,000 $11,008 $11,906 $11,906 $12,215.16 $7,301 $7,715 $13,173 $13,173
4158 MISC STATE GRANT $0 $0 $0 $3,500 $821 $117 $0 $0 $351 $7,211 $1,500 $1,500
4165 BILINGUAL $1,265 $1,265 $773 $1,265 $6,576 $2,810 $2,260 $2,307 $1,211 $1,869 $2,700 $2,700
4174 HIGHLY CAPABLE $1,339 $1,339 $819 $1,339 $1,441 $1,387 $1,356 $1,340 $827 $814 $1,500 $1,500
4198 FOOD SERVICE $609 $676 $695 $627 $378 $653 $700 $573 $1,300 $1,789 $1,000 $1,000
6138 CARL PERKINS $0 $0 $2,177
6151 TITLE 1 $0 $0 $0 $36,056 $12,126 $12,457 $12,725 $0 $24,849 $17,000 $17,000 $18,000
6152 TITLE II $0 $0 $0 $2,676 $512 $1,567 $5,554 $0 $14,296 $3,500 $3,500 $3,500
6198 FOOD SERVICE $0 $13,262 $22,077 $19,899 $12,954 $21,636 $21,273 $20,245 $21,414 $20,000 $10,000


OTHER
   


TAX RECEIPTS $68,728 $889,737 $116,263 $19,159 $7,409 $75,496 $128,246 $1,003,916 $100,000 $50,000 $25,000 $20,000
INVESTMENTS $313 $224 $441 $320 $429 $283 $296 $378 $500 $500 $500 $500
LOCAL RECEIPTS $35,245 $54,608 $41,186 $26,699 $39,278 $47,859 $42,006 $36,909 $40,000 $40,000 $20,000 $15,000


 
TOTAL RECEIPTS $809,230 $1,711,831 $706,046 $822,688 $794,481 $875,816 $917,870 $1,962,182 $773,474 $630,554 $865,873 $952,645


ACCOUNTS PAYABLE $360,506 $114,949 $221,318 $263,840 $174,657 $146,120 $151,590 $143,900 $242,323 $219,826 $165,223 $244,676
PAYROLL $771,313 $796,754 $784,877 $777,330 $775,621 $788,585 $793,081 $779,690 $794,575 $826,633 $751,459 $747,530
OTHER  $0  


TOTAL EXPENSES $1,131,819 $911,703 $1,006,195 $1,041,170 $950,278 $934,705 $944,671 $923,590 $1,036,898 $1,046,459 $916,683 $992,206


TOTAL FUND BALANCE $1,465,969 $2,266,097 $1,965,948 $1,747,466 $1,591,669 $1,532,780 $1,505,979 $2,544,571 $2,281,147 $1,865,241 $1,814,432 $1,774,870
LESS: Interfund Loan (loan refi) ($516,000) ($516,000) ($516,000) ($516,000) ($516,000) ($516,000) ($516,000) ($516,000) ($443,000) ($443,000) ($443,000) ($443,000)
TOTAL FUNDS AVAILABLE $949,969 $1,750,097 $1,449,948 $1,231,466 $1,075,669 $1,016,780 $989,979 $2,028,571 $1,838,147 $1,422,241 $1,371,432 $1,331,870
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La Center School District Cash Flow Analysis 








 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
M E M O R A N D U M 
________________________________________________________________ 
 
DATE:   June 7, 2013 
 
TO:  Mark Mansell 
 
FROM: Dave Holmes 
 
SUBJECT: Curriculum Adoption Recommendation 
 
The IMC (instructional materials committee) has met to review four submissions for 
approval:  
 


1. “A Thousand Splendid Suns” by Khaled Hosseini, ISBN 978-159448385-1   
2. “After the Funeral/ Funerals are Fatal” by Agatha Christie, ISBN 0-553-


35016-1,  
3. “Half Broke Horses” by Jeannette Wallis, ISBN 978-1-4165-8628-9   
4. “Let’s Get Started” by Kim Sutton. (primary math supplement for ACE)  


 
After review, I respectfully request approval of the above submitted materials for 
adoption by the Board of Directors. 
 
Thank you. 








Policy Type: Executive Limitations 
 
Staff Evaluations                                                                                                    EL-6 


th


  
With respect to evaluation of employees, the Superintendent shall not cause or allow an 
evaluation system that does not measure employee performance in terms of achieving the 
Board’s Ends policies and complying with the Board’s Executive Limitations policies.  
 
Accordingly, the Superintendent may not:  
 
1.  Fail to develop and administer an evaluation system that is designed to:  
 a. Improve instruction.  
 b. Measure professional growth, development, and performance.  
 c. Document unsatisfactory performance as well as excellent performance.  
 d.  Assure that scheduled instructional time is used to students’ maximum  
  advantage.  
 
2. Fail to implement supervisory procedures for evaluators that ensure an accurate 
 and complete evaluation of each certified or classified employee.  
  
 
 
 
 


Adopted:   October 24 , 2006 
Monitoring Method:          Internal Report 
Monitoring Frequency:    Annually in June 
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REPORT 1251 STATE  OF  WASHINGTON
SUPERINTENDENT  OF  PUBLIC  INSTRUCTION


RUN JUN 7, 2013 @ 11:24


SUMMARY OF FULL-TIME EQUIVALENT ENROLLMENT AS REPORTED ON FORM P223 FOR SCHOOL YEAR ENDING 2013


GRADES 9-12 468.20 470.00 469.00 466.80 468.00 465.80 459.80 453.60 447.60 459.00 462.78


GRADES 7-8 266.80 266.80 265.80 266.80 266.80 268.80 265.60 264.60 266.60 265.60 266.42


GRADES 5-6 250.00 254.00 254.00 256.00 255.00 254.00 253.80 251.80 251.80 251.80 253.22


GRADE 4 109.00 108.00 109.00 112.00 112.00 113.00 113.00 115.00 115.00 115.00 112.10


GRADES 1-3 317.00 320.00 320.00 323.00 324.00 328.00 323.00 317.00 318.00 317.00 320.70


KINDERGARTEN 55.50 56.50 57.50 57.50 58.00 57.50 57.50 58.00 58.00 57.50 57.35


*** TOTALS 1,466.50 1,475.30 1,475.30 1,482.10 1,483.80 1,487.10 1,472.70 1,460.00 1,457.00 1,465.90 1,472.57


*** TOTALS


District Eligible High Poverty School Enrollment


GRADES SEPTEMBER OCTOBER NOVEMBER DECEMBER JANUARY FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY JUNE AVERAGE


La Center S.D. No. 101 Clark County No. 06 E.S.D. 112


TWELFTH 82.80 82.60 83.00 82.80 83.80 86.00 86.00 86.00 85.20 90.00 84.82


ELEVENTH 89.80 87.40 87.20 86.00 86.20 85.40 102.40 102.20 100.20 104.00 93.08


TENTH 136.60 139.00 137.80 138.20 139.20 138.60 122.40 121.40 119.20 120.00 131.24


NINTH 159.00 161.00 161.00 159.80 158.80 155.80 149.00 144.00 143.00 145.00 153.64


EIGHTH 122.00 121.00 120.00 121.00 122.00 122.00 121.80 121.80 123.80 122.80 121.82


SEVENTH 144.80 145.80 145.80 145.80 144.80 146.80 143.80 142.80 142.80 142.80 144.60


SIXTH 139.00 142.00 141.00 141.00 140.00 138.00 138.80 137.80 137.80 137.80 139.32


FIFTH 111.00 112.00 113.00 115.00 115.00 116.00 115.00 114.00 114.00 114.00 113.90


FOURTH 109.00 108.00 109.00 112.00 112.00 113.00 113.00 115.00 115.00 115.00 112.10


THIRD 120.00 120.00 121.00 121.00 119.00 122.00 123.00 121.00 122.00 121.00 121.00


SECOND 102.00 103.00 103.00 105.00 106.00 104.00 102.00 100.00 100.00 100.00 102.50


FIRST 95.00 97.00 96.00 97.00 99.00 102.00 98.00 96.00 96.00 96.00 97.20


HALF-DY. 55.50 56.50 57.50 57.50 58.00 57.50 57.50 58.00 58.00 57.50 57.35


District Total Basic Education Enrollment


GRADES SEPTEMBER OCTOBER NOVEMBER DECEMBER JANUARY FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY JUNE AVERAGE







REPORT 1251 STATE  OF  WASHINGTON
SUPERINTENDENT  OF  PUBLIC  INSTRUCTION


RUN JUN 7, 2013 @ 11:24


SUMMARY OF FULL-TIME EQUIVALENT ENROLLMENT AS REPORTED ON FORM P223 FOR SCHOOL YEAR ENDING 2013


P-240B HOME-BASED STUDENTS SERVED BY PUBLIC SCHOOLS


SUBTOTAL


SUBTOTAL


GRADES SEPTEMBER OCTOBER NOVEMBER DECEMBER JANUARY FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY JUNE TOTAL


La Center S.D. No. 101 Clark County No. 06 E.S.D. 112


P-240A PRIVATE SCHOOL STUDENTS SERVED BY PUBLIC SCHOOLS


Voc-Secndry 32.60 32.60


Skill Cntr


Voc 7-8


VOCATIONAL PROGRAM TOTALS


P-223 P-223S GRAND TOTAL


VOCATIONAL 1.60 1.60 1.60 2.00 2.00 2.00 3.70 3.70 3.10 2.37


NONVOC. 34.30 33.60 32.70 33.37 35.37 31.47 28.50 29.63 27.23 31.80


RUNNING START OCTOBER NOVEMBER DECEMBER JANUARY FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY JUNE AVERAGE


THE COLLEGE ENROLLMENT IS REPORTED BELOW AND IS NOT INCLUDED IN ENROLLMENT REPORTED ABOVE:


THE VOCATIONAL/SECONDARY AND SKILL CENTER ENROLLMENT BELOW IS INCLUDED IN GRADE 9-12 ENROLLMENT:
VOC-SECNDRY 33.00 35.60 35.20 34.80 34.80 30.60 30.60 30.20 30.60 30.60


32.60


SKILLS CENTR     * GRAND TOTAL 1,506.73
* INCLUDED IN GRADE 9-12 P223S


VOC-SECNDRY 9-12 *


Grades 9-12


Grades 7-8


Grades 5-6


Grade 4


Grades 1-3


Kindergarten


TOTAL


P-­223S  SUMMER
ENROLLMENT  ELIGIBLE
FOR  BASIC  SUPPORT


TOTAL  OF  P-­240A
P-­240B  &  P-­223S


462.78


266.42


253.22


112.10


320.70


57.35


1,472.57


TOTAL
P-­223


462.78


266.42


253.22


112.10


320.70


57.35


1,472.57


GRAND TOTAL


VOC-SECNDRY 7-8  * RUNNING START TOTAL 34.16







REPORT 1251 STATE  OF  WASHINGTON
SUPERINTENDENT  OF  PUBLIC  INSTRUCTION


RUN JUN 7, 2013 @ 11:24


SUMMARY OF FULL-TIME EQUIVALENT ENROLLMENT AS REPORTED ON FORM P223 FOR SCHOOL YEAR ENDING 2013


I  hereby  certify  that  all  students  are  reported  in  accordance  with  enrollment  reporting  rules  and  instructions,  and  that  supporting  student
records  are  available  for  audit.


_________________________________________________
District  Superintendent  or  Authorized  Official








RS ONLY 23.00 23.00 23.00 23.00 23.00 23.00 23.00 23.00 23.00 23.00


TOTAL RS 42.00 41.00 41.00 43.00 42.00 42.00 41.00 42.00 40.00 41.56


RUNNING START OCTOBER NOVEMBER DECEMBER JANUARY FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY JUNE AVERAGE


Bilingual 
Stu.


15.00 28.00 28.00 29.00 30.00 33.00 27.00 27.00 26.00 26.00 28.22


* - Months in Average * * * * * * * * *
SEPTEMBER OCTOBER NOVEMBER DECEMBER JANUARY FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY JUNE AVERAGE


GRADES 9-12 495.00 501.00 497.00 495.00 498.00 492.00 486.00 480.00 474.00 476.00 489.40


GRADES 7-8 267.00 267.00 266.00 267.00 267.00 269.00 266.00 265.00 267.00 266.00 266.70


GRADES 5-6 250.00 254.00 254.00 256.00 255.00 254.00 254.00 252.00 252.00 252.00 253.30


GRADE 4 109.00 108.00 109.00 112.00 112.00 113.00 113.00 115.00 115.00 115.00 112.10


GRADES 1-3 317.00 320.00 320.00 323.00 324.00 328.00 323.00 317.00 318.00 317.00 320.70


KINDERGARTEN 111.00 113.00 115.00 115.00 116.00 115.00 115.00 116.00 116.00 115.00 114.70


*** TOTALS 1,549.00 1,563.00 1,561.00 1,568.00 1,572.00 1,571.00 1,557.00 1,545.00 1,542.00 1,541.00 1,556.90


La Center S.D. No. 101 Clark County No. 06 E.S.D. 112


TWELFTH 95.00 98.00 96.00 96.00 97.00 98.00 98.00 98.00 97.00 97.00 97.00


ELEVENTH 102.00 100.00 100.00 99.00 101.00 98.00 115.00 115.00 113.00 113.00 105.60


TENTH 139.00 142.00 140.00 140.00 141.00 140.00 124.00 123.00 121.00 121.00 133.10


NINTH 159.00 161.00 161.00 160.00 159.00 156.00 149.00 144.00 143.00 145.00 153.70


EIGHTH 122.00 121.00 120.00 121.00 122.00 122.00 122.00 122.00 124.00 123.00 121.90


SEVENTH 145.00 146.00 146.00 146.00 145.00 147.00 144.00 143.00 143.00 143.00 144.80


SIXTH 139.00 142.00 141.00 141.00 140.00 138.00 139.00 138.00 138.00 138.00 139.40


FIFTH 111.00 112.00 113.00 115.00 115.00 116.00 115.00 114.00 114.00 114.00 113.90


FOURTH 109.00 108.00 109.00 112.00 112.00 113.00 113.00 115.00 115.00 115.00 112.10


THIRD 120.00 120.00 121.00 121.00 119.00 122.00 123.00 121.00 122.00 121.00 121.00


SECOND 102.00 103.00 103.00 105.00 106.00 104.00 102.00 100.00 100.00 100.00 102.50


FIRST 95.00 97.00 96.00 97.00 99.00 102.00 98.00 96.00 96.00 96.00 97.20


HALF-DY. 111.00 113.00 115.00 115.00 116.00 115.00 115.00 116.00 116.00 115.00 114.70


District Total Basic Education Enrollment


GRADES SEPTEMBER OCTOBER NOVEMBER DECEMBER JANUARY FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY JUNE AVERAGE


REPORT 1251H STATE  OF  WASHINGTON
SUPERINTENDENT  OF  PUBLIC  INSTRUCTION


RUN JUN 7, 2013 @ 11:25


SUMMARY OF HEAD-COUNT ENROLLMENT AS REPORTED ON FORM P223 FOR SCHOOL YEAR ENDING 2013







*** TOTALS


District Eligible High Poverty School Enrollment


GRADES SEPTEMBER OCTOBER NOVEMBER DECEMBER JANUARY FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY JUNE AVERAGE


REPORT 1251H STATE  OF  WASHINGTON
SUPERINTENDENT  OF  PUBLIC  INSTRUCTION


RUN JUN 7, 2013 @ 11:25


SUMMARY OF HEAD-COUNT ENROLLMENT AS REPORTED ON FORM P223 FOR SCHOOL YEAR ENDING 2013


SUMMARY OF HEAD-COUNT ENROLLMENT AS REPORTED ON FORM P223 FOR SCHOOL YEAR ENDING 2013


REPORT 1251H STATE  OF  WASHINGTON
SUPERINTENDENT  OF  PUBLIC  INSTRUCTION


RUN JUN 7, 2013 @ 11:25


I  hereby  certify  that  all  students  are  reported  in  accordance  with  enrollment  reporting  rules  and  instructions,  and  that  supporting  student
records  are  available  for  audit.


_________________________________________________
District  Superintendent  or  Authorized  Official








LA CENTER SCHOOL DISTRICT #101
IMPACT FEE REPORT


AMOUNT NUMBER
TOTAL for 2013 (Jan-May ) $34,955.00 5


plus TOTAL for 2012 (January through December) $76,302.80 11


plus TOTAL for 2011 (January through December) $118,648.80 17


plus TOTAL for 2010 (January through December) $178,919.70 26


plus TOTAL for 2009 (January through December) $55,234.30 9


plus TOTAL for 2008 (January through December) $104,913.25 16


plus TOTAL for 2007 (January through December) $170,807.20 40


plus TOTAL for 2006 (January through December) $122,495.35 35


plus TOTAL for 2005 (January through December) $354,000.00 179


plus TOTAL for 2004 (January through December) $172,129.79 88


plus TOTAL for 2003 (January through December) $161,129.79 81 `


plus TOTAL for 2002 (January through December) $88,076.85 53


plus TOTAL for 2001 (January through December) $70,666.92 65


plus TOTAL for 2000 (January through December) $56,550.46 53


plus TOTAL for 1999 (January through December) $74,564.69 65


plus TOTAL for 1998 (January through December) $112,978.50 98


plus TOTAL for 1997 (January through December) $134,445.01 119


plus TOTAL for 1996 (January through December) $155,911.02 137


plus TOTAL for 1995 (April through December) $68,942.90 60
plus Sale of Property closed 5-30-95 deposited July '95 $5,545.47
plus Check from Aho Construction 10-30-95 $63,710.00


TOTAL Impact Fees/Property Sale $2,200,414.53 1,141


CAPITAL PROJECTS FUND: 2007-08 2008-09 2009-10 2010-11 2011-12 2012-13


Beginning Fund Balance: $17,609 $45,298 $31,192 $91,890 $73,079 $27,629
plus Revenues: $140,265 $61,736 $179,182 $133,252 $77,128 $62,937
minus Expenditures: ($4,023) ($2,515) ($9,540) ($5,410) ($3,259) ($3,262)
minus Non-Voted/Interfund Loan Pmt. ($108,552) ($73,326) ($108,945) ($146,653) ($119,319) ($85,578)
Ending Fund Balance: $45,298 $31,192 $91,890 $73,079 $27,629 $1,726


as of 5/31/13


NAME ADDRESS AMOUNT
Tom Griffith Construction 32116 NE 82nd Ave $6,991.00








La Center School District’s Learner Competencies


1. Flow of Information
       Confident self-reliant lifelong learners are effective consumers and producers of information.  To do this they can…
    A. Use a five-step problem-solving process: 1) identify variables; 2) locate facts; 3) analyze and evaluate information;    
  4) create solutions/opinions; and 5) test solutions/opinions.
    B. Conduct, produce and present research (i.e. locate and organize information, write, support and present thinking in diverse   
  mediums) in a variety of forums.
    C. Use multiple forms of information such as charts, graphs, tables, manipulatives, equipment, models and other resources   
  within the problem-solving process.
    D. Implement the technical skills necessary to: 
  -      Read/write with skill and present with confidence (e.g. instructions, charts, thank you letters, letters of request,    
   letters of response, proposals, lab reports, research reports, technical documents, summaries and graphs).
  - Solve problems and express solutions using the language of mathematics.
  - Use multiple types of technology (e.g. word processing, database, Internet, AV production and CNC machine tools).


       Confident self-reliant lifelong learners are able to thrive in uncertain and rapidly changing environments.  To do this they can…
    A. Initiate high-level thinking processes (e.g. analyze, evaluate, classify, predict, decide, estimate, generalize, solve, compare,    
  simplify, design, and cause/effect) to solve problems and/or develop appropriate new strategies.
    B. Continually use a self-evaluation/reflection process to enhance their learning. 
    C. Create goals and effectively work to achieve them (e.g. brainstorm, envision, research, plan, organize and persist). 
    D. Implement a continuous improvement process (i.e. plan, draft, analyze, and revise) when creating products.


       Confident self-reliant lifelong learners can create and use effective learning support networks.  To do this they can…
    A. Use their interpersonal skills in order to:
  - Establish communication linkages with other learners.
  - Use effective listening strategies in a variety of settings.
  - Resolve conflicts that disrupt communications.
  - Develop positive learning feedback connections with other learners.
    B.  Communicate their thinking with clarity and precision to test their ideas/strategies.
    C.  Effectively provide constructive feedback to other learners within their network.
    D.  Consistently demonstrate their strong learning confidence in a variety of different settings


2. Cognitive Demand


3. Learning Trust


September 10th, 2012


Within each of the three learning conditions of the district’s learning model, the following learner competencies are to be practiced in every learning 
environment throughout the district.  This is in support of the Board’s Ends-1 policy expectation to develop confident, self-reliant life-long learners. 








Memo	
  
	
  
June	
  7,	
  2013	
  
	
  
To:	
  Dr.	
  Mark	
  Mansell	
  
	
  
Regarding:	
  Installing	
  New	
  Logo	
  on	
  the	
  HS	
  gym	
  floor	
  
	
  
La	
  Center	
  High	
  School	
  ASB	
  would	
  like	
  to	
  have	
  the	
  new	
  logo	
  installed	
  on	
  the	
  gym	
  floor	
  using	
  
funds	
  from	
  the	
  past	
  senior	
  classes.	
  There	
  are	
  sufficient	
  funds	
  to	
  cover	
  the	
  estimated	
  $3,000	
  
cost	
  of	
  this	
  project.	
  This	
  design	
  was	
  created	
  by	
  Sean	
  Williams.	
  
	
  







	
  


	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  


	
  










